
       CITY OF BELLEFONTAINE NEIGHBORS 
                          YOUTH COMMISSION 
                                 November 19, 2012 
 
PRESENT:   Rich Pflueger, Theresa Toczylowski, Jean King, Carnell Jones, Wayne Anderson, John 
Duhadway and Siinya Edmondson.  Alderman Scott Schultz was also present. 
 
ABSENT:  Kim Sullivan, Missy Bober. 
 
Halloween Family Fun Night: The event went well. Amy did a great job with candy and crafts.   
 
DARE Dance: The DARE Dance will take place on February 22, 2013 from 6pm - 8pm.  Tickets will 
be sold to the first 100 youth which will be our maximum for the event.  There will pre-sale tickets and 
sell at the door. Pre-sale of tickets will begin January 12, 2013 through February 16, 2013.  Rich 
Pflueger will speak to Mark Dickerson concerning the Rec Center handling the pre-sale of tickets as 
well as the food. Once a youth leaves the dance, re-entry will not be allowed. We will charge $5 which 
will include a drink and a snack. Additional chips and soda will be sold at $.50 each. Any funds made 
from the event will be given to the BN DARE program.  
 
Youth in Government: Alderman Schultz spoke with the Board of Alderman concerning Youth in 
Government and it has been decided we will not have this event in 2013.  
 
Back to School Fair: Siinya attended a safety fair where several connections were made for the Back 
to School Fair.  The date of the event will be on Saturday, July 20, 2013.  A connection has also been 
made with St. Louis County Health who will assist in securing some of the information booths.  Siinya 
will check the availability of the gym and meeting rooms for this day.  
 
NEW BUSINESS: Theresa Toczylowski has announced this will be her last Youth Commission 
meeting. She has been such an asset to the group and we are sad to see her leave.  We will not have a 
meeting in December. We will be invited to the city's Christmas Party 
 
 
THE NEXT MEETING WILL BE ON MONDAY JANUARY 21, 2013, AT 7:30 P.M. AT CITY 

HALL. 


